
 

 

Cruise to Gins Farm April 15th 2025 

We were very lucky with the weather, one day later and some 
boats would have had difficulties with the wind and sea state. As 
it was, we had a light breeze and a slight chop which was perfect 
for the sailors whilst allowing the smallest boats to cruise at 
around 20 knots. 

Some forty two members and eight boats made it. Anthony Blest 
caused a little ripple of concern as he was seen leaving Yarmouth 
single handed in his small sailing boat but had not arrived by the 
time the meal was served. He arrived at about 1400hrs and was 
helped with lines by three young boys who rowed to the pontoon 
and boarded one of the larger boats. Tyrrick ferried the crew of 
Zingana and David Temple, who was single handed on Second 
Wind, as it was the bosun’s day off.  

The Club has recovered from the disaster of being flooded and the 
lower floor is now immaculate. 



There’s always something strange going on at back of the room! 

The food was excellent, so good in fact that the Chef was given a 
round of applause. This was complemented by the efficiency of 
the service which was quick and attentive. 

 
We departed at around 1530hrs. in a slightly stronger breeze. The 
motorboats made good time, Seas was seen doing around 25kt.   
Tyrrick watched where the waves were breaking on the shoal and 
was able to cross in about six feet of water saving about a mile at 
the river entrance. 

Our next trip is 13th.May to the Royal Victoria Y.C., closing date 5th. 

David 


